## FINGER LAKES DIVISION MEETING

Date: Monday, November 7, 2016

Location: Eddie O'Brien's

Host Club: Farmington-Victor

Lt. Gov. Barb called the meeting to order at 7:05PM.

The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by the Opening Prayer given by DPLG David Jacobus

Dignitaries in attendance were recognized by LG Barb.

Division Secretary Linda took roll call of the clubs: Brighton 2, Canandaigua 4, Farmington-Victor 7, Geneva 2, Honeoye Falls-Mendon 4, Lakeshore-Rochester 1, Newark 1, Palmyra-Macedon 4, Penfield-Perinton 1, Penn Yan 3, Seneca Falls-Waterloo 1, Webster 2.

LG Barb welcomed members to her first division meeting of the new Kiwanis year.

On a motion from PLG Phil Alamond, seconded by Virginia Torruella and carried, the minutes from the last division meeting were accepted.

Division Treasurer Dave Wolf reviewed the 2015 – 2016 budget. On a motion from Chris Bailey, seconded by Jaimie Neuringer and carried the budget was accepted as submitted. Treasurer Dave presented the 2016 – 2017 proposed division budget and reviewed the items. Dave needs an accurate number of members in your club for proper billing. On a motion from Jerry Pullisky, seconded by Rev. Bob Weidmayer and carried the proposed budget was accepted.

DPLG Dave Jacobus asked the membership, "Where should he spend his time, how can he help clubs?" in his capacity as Formula Chairperson. A workshop has been planned on January 28<sup>th</sup> @ Mendon Country Club (handout provided) which will cover several topics helpful to growing membership.

Roberta Colacino informed the members she set up a Facebook Group, "Finger Lakes Division Kiwanis Member Group" to facilitate the sharing of ideas and as a resource for information. This is a closed group, you will have to request to join.

A ten minute recess was taken for refreshments at 7:30.

Club sharing took place (see information at the end of minutes).

LG Barb addressed Mike Malark's Disaster Relief project and a handout was provided.

PLG Bill Pringle gave an update on the pull tab project for Ronald McDonald House. Bill said Kiwanis has donated over 1700 pounds since 2012.

SDPLG Trish Hook asked members to go to the District Website for information on the Governor's Project.

LG Barb said the spring clean up at Kamp Kiwanis is scheduled for May 20<sup>th</sup>. Any items clubs want to donate to Kamp from their Wish List can be brought to Barb and she will get them delivered to Kamp.

PLG Bill Pringle asked for a minute to tell the members how grateful he was to the students from the Keuka College Circle K who came to his house to help with yard work and clean up after his recent back surgery.

PLG Jordan announced that the newest Circle K was chartered at St. John Fisher College.

LG Barb announced the next division meeting would be held on December 5<sup>th</sup> at 7PM at Eddie O'Brien's.

The 50/50 raffle was won by Barb Years from the Farmington-Victor Club.

DPLG Dave Jacobus gave the benediction and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Linda Roby

**Division Secretary** 

## **CLUB SHARING:**

**Brighton**: distributed school supplies to 125 students at School 22 // held a K-Family car wash, raised \$300 // assembling 12 holiday baskets for St. Joseph's Neighborhood Center

**Canandaigua**: will be holding their  $49^{th}$  annual spaghetti supper on 11/08 // will be wrapping gifts with the local Salvation Army on 11/29 // will be holding a Christmas party on 12/03 at the local Salvation Army

**Farmington-Victor**: helped the Red Cross with their blood drive on 10/05 // participated in "Trunk & Treat" for 700 children on 10/22 // will be holding their annual Spirit of Giving Event on 11/05

**Geneva**: held a chicken BBQ in September and gained 1 new member // distributed 75 backpacks filled with hygiene products in August // will be doing bell ringing for the local Salvation Army in December

**Honeoye Falls-Mendon**: held a golf tournament in August and raised \$10,000 for Kamp Kiwanis, Golisano Children's Hospital & The Kade Project // plan to do a highway cleanup on Route 65 in Honeoye Falls

**Newark**: donated \$600 in school supplies to 3 Newark schools // will be wrapping 63 shoe boxes filled with gifts for children at a migrant Day Care Center // will be holding their annual Holiday Auction & Dinner on Thursday, 12/01 at the Elks Lodge; fliers provided

**Palmyra-Macedon**: did highway cleanup on Rt 31 for 3miles in September // passed out hot dogs to participants of a Domestic Violence 5K Run in October // will have their 15<sup>th</sup> anniversary dinner on 12/17

**Penn Yan**: held a chicken BBQ 9/03, raised \$600 // will participate in "Star Shine" in the Village of Penn Yan on 12/02 to celebrate the holiday season // will do bell ringing on 12/10 @ Tops Market

**Webster**: helped serve 80 meals at the Open Door Mission in September // handed out treats to village children on 10/29 // painted the field house used by scouts and other non-profit organizations in Webster